January & February 2006 Committee and Task Force Reports

Board of Trustees

Todd Steffan will report next month.

College Council

Todd Steffan.  The College Council did not meet last month.

Distance Education Committee Report

Report from DE meeting Jan. 27, 2006

Submitted by Scott Vigallon on Feb. 14, 2006

Scott was selected as chair, and his first order of business was to extend the DE meetings from 1.5 to 2 hours in order to have sufficient time to deal with the issues.   As of Jan. 27, there were 54 sections of online courses and 107 sections of face-to-face classes using Blackboard. The latter number is expected to rise over the next couple of weeks. 68 faculty are using Blackboard this semester. One new online course launched this semester: Political Science 7 taught by adjunct Keith Gouveia.  DE students will be encouraged to update their email addresses in CLASS-Web not only to allow instructors to contact online students prior to the semester but also to, in the near future, automatically transfer addresses from CLASS-Web to Blackboard. Many students have already updated their addresses in CLASS-Web; DE faculty would like all of them to do this. The automatic transfer of addresses to Blackboard will be tested by District ITS to ensure its feasibility.

The committee discussed the issue of retaining student data in Blackboard and its implication on the Blackboard server’s performance. The dilemma is the need for District ITS to purge old students from Blackboard vs. any future need for A&R to audit students who withdrew from courses. If we purge, we won't be able to audit these students. If we don't purge, we have potential server/database issues.

Solutions we’ll be working on are:

Contacting Blackboard to see if they can create archives for us with disabled students’ information.

Copying each online course's statistics in case a course gets audited in the future. This would allow us to check if any students who withdrew actually logged into the course (this is what Scott was asked to check by A&R late last Fall).

Further encouraging online instructors to download their online grade books at the end of each semester after grades are turned in.

During this discussion, another issue arose concerning the audit in late Fall: how to avoid the confusion of giving students an NGR and having that NGR mistakenly turned into a W by Banner. The DE faculty want guidelines of how and when to give NGR and Ws in order to avoid future auditing problems. There apparently is a group on campus working on this for all faculty, not just DE faculty.

The committee will form a subgroup to begin working on issues surrounding the evaluation of online courses. Scott, Steve Bundy, and Philip Manwell volunteered for the subgroup. The committee also invites other interested faculty to participate. Interested faculty should contact Scott.

Scott polled committee members electronically to determine which suggestions the committee should address on the issue of improving success and withdrawal rates of DE students. He will tally the results, share them with the committee, and hopefully, begin to address the top issues at the next meeting.

One suggestion that he will be working on soon is administering a survey to DE students who withdrew from courses to determine the reasons why they withdrew. Up until now, that had not been possible, but now that many students’ email addresses are in CLASS-Web, it can be done.
Facilities Committee
Connie Reding

Facilities Committee again falls on a holiday, 2/20, so there's no meeting.

Dr. Ely’s Division III Meeting

There was no “official” committee meeting, however, Dr. Ely believes Measure B money is not going as far as originally anticipated.  Reason is a significant rise in construction costs.  He believes there are a couple of possible solutions:  Additional money in infrastructure might be made available or by accelerating construction schedules.  

Dr. Ely notes that if the construction schedules are accelerated, the Division will need to put together a committee for the science building fairly soon.  The Board of Trustees is currently looking at the issue.  Bob Kratochvil has not yet formally requested our need for a working group.  Dr. Ely thinks if this does happen it will probably happen this Spring.

Food Services

Carmen McCauley

The Food Service Committee will be holding its next meeting on Monday, February 27.  If you have any concerns or issues, please e-mail them to me and I will be glad to present them at the meeting.

Health and Safety

Frankie Alexander, February 6, 2006
Campus Safety:

Summary of Crimes: Rich Butler reported on the following crimes for the month of January 2006:13 Reports of unsafe driving, 1 vehicle collision, 1 vandalism, 3 reports of theft, 1 forged permit, 1report of disturbing the peace, and 1 report of a verbal threat.   No other serious crimes were reported.  Rich discussed the issue of the false fire alarms being triggered due to Maintenance personnel cleaning the doors in building 1800 which contain a built in smoke sensitive sensor that was set off by chalk dust.  The alarm was unable to be reset until Maintenance personnel could resolve the situation.  This was not planned therefore no advance warning was issued.  

Safety Concerns in the Science Building:

Rich has arranged for a chemical handling company to evaluate our current SOPs and discuss options on how to insure that all faculty members are aware of these procedures, also to address other safety concerns to include students eating in the laboratory classrooms.   Our goal is to attain a uniformly adapted SOP’s. 

Student Health Center:

Susan Williams reported the statistics for the Health Center listed below.  Susan reported to the committee that a CPR class for beginners will be held on campus in the staff lounge on February 28 and March 2 at 5-7pm (must attend both days).  The cost is $8.00 and is open to faculty and staff members. Susan notified the committee of a unique class that is now being offered on campus PE 4951; consult for implementation of personal fitness class.  This class provides the students with a personal fitness/ health assessment; assist the student in designing a personal fitness and nutrition program.   Visits: 216 for the month of January    Days of Service: 11
Average Student Visits/day: 20  Urgent Calls: 2

Round Table:

Tulay brought up a safety concern about the walkway adjacent to building 1600.  She has noticed that student using wheelchairs will often ask for assistance from others while going down that steep walkway.  She asked the committee if the college has any plans on added some type of safety mechanism on that walkway.  Rich informed the committee that the walkway is not ADA compliant; it is too steep and was not designed for wheelchair users.  Rich added that this is a temporary walkway and signs have been posted encouraging wheelchair users to use an alternate route.  

Frankie notified the committee that Campus Safety is now the new designee for issuing keys.  Keys and key requests can be picked up at the Campus Safety Office which is open twenty four hours a day seven days a week.  

Tulay asked the Health Center Representative if bird flu was an issue that was being addressed by the health center.  Susan answered this question by saying that Bird Flu has not been documented in North America yet.  In regards to dead birds on campus, maintenance personnel have been informed to dispose of the bird; Alameda County is no longer collected specimens.  

Susan informed the committee that she is currently looking for another intern. She has been conducting interviews with graduate students that need to fulfill their LMFT.  She informed the committee that the intern will be available mostly by appointment only, but will be available for emergency situation.  The next meeting is scheduled March 6, 2006.
At the Division 3 meeting, Mike Ansell reported that the health center won a Nova award which recognizes the collaboration between Valley Care Medical and the college.  Mike Ansell reported that there is a pending bid for a campus “mini-ambulance”.  There is apparently already some money set aside for it.  Dr. Ely states it’s a good idea to have it in case of on campus emergencies.  The health staff can reach the emergency more quickly.

Planning and Budget Committee

Connie Bish, Roni Jennings, Heidi Ulrech  February 2, 2206

Bob Kratochvil was absent since he was at an accreditation training.  The equipment requests were all funded, plus ten others that did not go through the ranking system devised by the full committee.  The e-mail requesting new classified positions went out, and the Classified Position Prioritization will be happening at the April 6 meeting.  Dr. Manwell requested a one-year temporary replacement foreign language faculty position, and it was approved.  Mr. Milanese talked about Accreditation mid term report and asked for feedback.
Staff Development

Greg Johns, February 13, 2006

Conference proposals were granted to Debbie Fields $300.00, Zina Rosen Simon $27.36, Cynthia Keune $75.50, Barbara Zingg $300.00, and Melissa Korber $300.00.  An additional $6000 will be made available for 10 mini-grants of $600 each with limits on refreshments (announcements are forthcoming-start dreaming up classified development activities!!). Concerns over next years budget preclude a firm commitment of continued funding; however, Karen Halliday wants to provide funding to the Staff Development account.

Student Learning Outcomes

Scott Vigallon, Feb. 6, 2006 

· There will be Faculty Flex Day presentations on SLOs on Feb. 16. Sebastian Wong, Sarah Thompson, Elena Cole, and Lauren Hasten will present their Pilot Projects. Jim Gioia, Tina Inzerilla, Katie Eagan, Marilyn Marquis, and Cheryl Warren will participate in an SLO panel.

· Angella Ven John presented an FAQ sheet that eventually will be posted on the SLO web site.

· The Core Competencies are due to be revised, and they will be revised based on input from the results of the recent inventory and based on input from employees of the college.

· A subgroup is investigating technologies that can be used to collect, measure and analyze SLOs. A demo on one such technology will be done Friday.

· The committee is looking for SLO volunteers who can fill the following roles beginning in Fall 2006: Curriculum Committee rep, Staff Development rep, Faculty Senate rep, and workshop facilitators and mentors.

Student Success

Karen Kit

The Student Success Committee has not met since December.  The Graduation Task Force meeting will be scheduled for March - stay tuned for more info!

Technology Committee

Greg Johns, January 23, 2006 

Wireless access to the internet/intranet was the primary thrust of this meeting. District Chief Technology Officer Jeannine Methe was in attendance.  Dave Curtis, the CEO of WeCare Wireless Networks, made a presentation to the committee on his company's wireless system (the same one being installed throughout downtown Livermore). 

· + It is very scalable (from one room to throughout the campus indoors and out).

· + Would be inexpensive to install (approx. $50 per zone, four zones would cover the majority of the currently built campus).

· + Cheap to maintain equipment and service (approx $47 per month per zone discounted from regular price of $149 per month per zone).

· + Could sustain itself through revenue sharing (certain amount of service free, enhanced service time/bandwidth for a fee).

· + No long term commitment; would be on month-to-month contract.

General consensus was very positive that this system could meet needs of the students, faculty, and staff.

Meetings with computer network support were recommended to ensure compatibility and data security prior to pursuing installation.

